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"Managing and conserving natural. cultural. and recreational resources" 

In reply refer to: SHPO-2008-1484 
Determination of eligibility 
No historic properties affected 

October 9,2008 

Sean Torpey 
Environmental Planning and Compliance Group Manager 
Bureau of Reclamation Yuma Area Office 
7301 Calle Agua Salada 
Yuma, AZ 85364 

Re:	 Cultural Resources Survey Report for Hunters Hole Restoration Project, Yuma County, AZ 
SHPO-2008-1484 (37673) 

Dear Mr. Torpey: 

Thank you for consulting with our office pursuant to 36 CFR Part 800 regarding the above 
referenced federal undertaking. I have the following comments on the supporting survey report 
titled Cultural Resources Survey for the Hunters Hole Restoration (July 2008): 

Three hundred and fifty-eight acres of the 475-acre project area were surveyed. One hundred and 
twenty-three acres were excluded from survey because of standing water, heavy vegetation and 
safety issues identified by the Border Patrol. 

The survey identified multi-component artifact scatter AZ X:9: 13(ASM) and seven isolated 
prehistoric and historical-period artifacts. Geomorphological investigations by Thomas Bullard, 
Ph.D. revealed that the artifacts had been re-deposited by recent high-energy channel flow. Based 
on this information, we concur with your determination that AZ X:9: 13(ASM) is not eligible for 
inclusion in the National Register of Historic Places due to lack of integrity. The isolated artifact 
occurrences also are not Register-eligible due to lack of integrity. 

We concur with your finding of no historic properties affected. 

Based on several e-mails from Reclamation archaeologist Renee Kolvet, we understand that in 
response to Quechan Tribe's concerns, the agency will have archaeological monitoring done of 
pond construction. Please inform us of the results of construction monitoring. 

We appreciate Reclamation's continuing cooperation with our office in complying with the 
requirements of historic preservation. 

Sincerely, 

cc: 













 

 

YUMA CROSSING NATIONAL HERITAGE AREA 

HUNTERS HOLE UPDATE STAKEHOLDERS MEETING 

JULY 11, 2008 

 

 

COMPLETED AND ONGOING WORK ON THE HUNTERS HOLE PROJECT 

 

1. SOIL SAMPLING AND DELINEATION FIELD WORK HAVE BEEN 
COMPLETED. WETLAND DELINEATION MAPS WILL BE  SUBMITTED 
TO THE UNITED STATES ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS (USACOE) BY 
MID-LATE JULY 2008. THIS WORK IS FUNDED THROUGH A PRIVATE 
FOUNDATION GRANT. 

 

2. THE SOIL SALINITY AND DEPTH-TO-WATER TABLE MAPS ARE 
COMPLETED. THIS WORK IS FUNDED THROUGH A PRIVATE 
FOUNDATION GRANT. (SALTS ARE VERY LOW IN THE AREA. WITH 
AVAILABLE SURFACE WATER WITH WHICH TO IRRIGATE ON A LONG TERM 
BASIS, WE CAN PLANT AND MAINTAIN ALL RIPARIAN SPECIES THAT WE PLAN 
TO USE ON THE PROJECT, IN THEIR SUITABLE PLANTING ZONES) 

  

3. AN AWPF GRANT APPLICATION FOR $648,000 FOR PHASE ONE OF THE 
HUNTERS HOLE PLAN HAS BEEN SUBMITTED. THE PROJECT TEAM 
WILL BE NOTIFIED ABOUT THE GRANT AWARD IN NOVEMBER 2008. 
(HERITAGE AREA SUCCESS RATE ON AWPF GRANTS HAS BEEN VERY HIGH) 

 

4. THE PUMP CONSTRUCTION, FUNDED WITH AN EXISTING 
RECLAMATION GRANT, HAS BEEN COMPLETED.  THE PUMP IS 
CURRENTLY UP AND RUNNING. 

  

5. NATURAL CHANNEL DESIGN IS CURRENTLY WORKING ON THE 
HEC-RAS ANALYSIS FOR THE CONCEPT DESIGN AND SHOULD HAVE 
THAT COMPLETED BY MID-LATE JULY.  THIS WORK IS FUNDED 
THROUGH A PRIVATE FOUNDATION GRANT. (THIS WORK IS NEEDED TO 
ASSESS THE POTENTIAL IMPACT OF THE “INNER” LEVEE.) 

 

6. BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT (BLM) IS PLANNING ON DOING 
THE MULCHING, SEEDING AND SOME PLANTING IN THE BURN 
AREA SOMETIME IN THE FALL OF 2008.  

 



7. THE PROJECT TEAM COMPLETED THE INTERNATIONAL DESIGN 
PLAN AND SHOWCASED IT AT THE APRIL 2008 INTERNATIONAL 
CONFERENCE IN YUMA AND AT A JUNE 2008 ARIZONA-MEXICAN 
COMMISSION MEETING. THIS WORK IS FUNDED THROUGH A PRIVATE 
FOUNDATION GRANT.   A FOLLOW-UP CONFERENCE IN MEXICALI IS 
PLANNED FOR THE SPRING OF 2009. ( GIS MAPS ARE COMPLETED FOR THE 
MEXICAN SIDE FOR PRO-NATURA, SO THEY HAVE ACCURATE ACREAGES AND 
CAN USE THE MAPS FOR THEIR PLANNING AND DESIGN PURPOSES.) 

 

8. THE PROJECT TEAM IS CURRENTLY WORKING WITH MEXICAN 
AGENCIES TOWARDS THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 
INTERNATIONAL DESIGN PLAN CONCEPT. 

 

9. AN INTERNATIONAL RESTORATION WORKSHOP GRANT HAS BEEN 
AWARDED TO THE HERITAGE AREA BY THE NATIONAL PARK 
SERVICE.  TENTATIVE DATE FOR THIS FREE WORKSHOP: THE WEEK 
OF JANUARY 26, 2008. 

 

10. RECLAMATION IS TAKING THE LEAD ON THE ENVIRONMENTAL 
ASSESSMENT FOR THE PROJECT, WORKING WITH BLM AND FPC.  IT 
SHOULD BE OUT FOR REVIEW BY LATE FALL/EARLY WINTER 2008. 
THE HERITAGE AREA WILL BE THE 404 PERMIT APPLICANT.  (THE 
BOR HAS COMPLETED THE CULTURAL RESOURCES SURVEY AND IS CURRENTLY 
WORKING ON COMPLETING COMPLIANCE.) 

 

11. WHEN COMPLETED ALL REPORTS AND PLANS WILL BE 
DISTRIBUTED VIA EMAIL TO ALL STAKEHOLDERS. 

 

12. THE NEXT STAKEHOLDERS MEETING IS TENTATIVLY 
PLANNED FOR LATE NOVEMBER 2008. 

 



 
 
 

LIMITROPHE PROGRESS REPORT 
 
 
 
January 2007  Walton Family Foundation funds consensus-building and   
   conceptual plan for Hunters Hole 
 
 
June 2007  Stakeholders, including Federal and State Agencies, Sheriff and  
   Border Patrol, endorse concept plan. 
 
 
November 2007 Walton Family Foundations funds permitting, design  
   documents, outreach to Mexican NGOs, grant writing, and  
   international conference. 
 
 
April  2008  Heritage Area and Pro-Natura complete and unveil joint bi-  
   national restoration plan at “Common Ground” conference 
   held in Yuma.  High-level Mexican officials attend and express 
   support. 
 
 
May 2008  Bureau of Reclamation-funded grant of $140,000  (providing  
   ground water well to recharge Hunter’s Hole) is implemented 
 
 
June 2008  Heritage Area and Pro-Natura publish joint “Action Plan” for 
   Implementation. 
 
 
July 2008  Congressman Grijalva and Senator Kyl submit $9 million  
   Authorization request for Hunter’s Hole in Water 
   Resources Development Act bill.  
 
 
September 2008 Bureau of Land Management uses $60,000 of  its own funds to  
   clear non-native vegetation from area.  Seeds with native grasses 
 
 
October 2008  Joint effort by Heritage Area and Pro-Natura undertaken with 35  
   volunteers to enhance land on both sides of international project. 
 



 
November 2008 Arizona Water Protection Fund awards $700,000 in funds to begin  
   restoration work in Hunter’s Hole.  
 
 
December 2008 EA Documentation, Wetlands delineation, and 80% design   
   complete. 
 
 

AGENDA FOR 2009 
 
 

January 2009  B-National Restoration Technical Workshop in the Field 
   Funded by the National Park Service 
 
 
April 2009  Second Annual “Common Ground” Conference slated for 
   Mexicali (Date Tentative) 
 
 
May 2009  Secure 404 Permit from USACOE for Hunter’s Hole 
 
 
Feb-May 2009  Mexican restoration to begin with support of Temporary  
   Worker Program  
 
 
June 2009  Arizona Mexico Commission in Yuma (Date Tentative) 
 
 
Fall 2009  Construction to begin with AWPF funds on Hunter’s Hole 
















